

Date 19 April 2011

City Council Committee Report

To: Mayor Canfield & Members of Council

Fr: Tara Rickaby, Planning Administrator

Re: Heritage Kenora Membership - Ex-officio representative -

Provincial Government

Recommendation:

That Council hereby appoints Nancy Tulloch as the Ex-officio representative of the Provincial Government (Ministry of Culture) to Heritage Kenora, the term of which is at the pleasure of Council.

Background – Committee Membership:

Appointments to the Harbourtown Centre Committee were made in December 2010 February, however the Ministry of Culture's former representative is on a one year leave of absence and her replacement will attend Heritage Kenora meetings until further notice.

Budget: n/a

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:

By Property and Planning Committee and Council agenda, copy to Heritage Kenora; resolution only required.